
CITYCOUNCIL

CITYOFPIEDMONT

JANUARY 17, 2023

6:07PM

TheCityCounciloftheCityofPiedmontmetinregularsessionatthetimeandonthedateabove.   
PresentwereMayorBaker, CouncilMembers JohnLawrence, RichardWilliams, JubalFeazell, Caleb
Pope, GregSouth, DavidIvey, andTerryKiser.    

Following theinvocation byDavidIveyandthepledgeofallegiance givenbyMayorBaker, theminutes
werepresented forconsideration.  TerryKisermadethemotionthattheminutesbeapproved as
presented.  JubalFeazellseconded themotionandtheminuteswereapproved. JohnLawrence
abstained.  

Thebillstotaling $468,711.25werethenpresented forconsideration forpayment.  DavidIveymadethe
motionthatthebillsbeapprovedaspresented.  RichardWilliamsseconded themotionandthebills
wereapproved forpayment.    

TheShortTermRentalDiscussion wasnextontheagenda.  TheCouncilvotedtosendOrdinance 636to
RonAllenforreviewwithtwochanges.  CalebPopemadethemotion.  TerryKiserseconded themotion
andmotioncarried.  GregSouthvotedNO.     

Ordinance 637whichwastheVigoRoadSpeedLimitwasthenextitem.  GregSouthmadethemotionto
approveOrdinance 637.    TerryKiserseconded themotionandthemotioncarried.    

Thepurchaseofresidential trashcanswasthenextitemdiscussed.  DavidIveymadethemotionto
spendupto $15,000onthepurchase.  TerryKisersecondedthemotionandthemotioncarried.   

TheInterimFireChiefwasnextontheagenda.  RichardWilliamsmadethemotiontoappointAssistant
ChiefsCaleDonaldson andButchTolbertasreplacements.  TerryKiserseconded themotionandthe
motioncarried.  

AfterthePoliceandFirereportsRajeshRathodspokeinvisitorcomments.  Heaskedthecouncilabout
purchasing theoldBethune gym.  TheCouncilwilldiscussthisatthenextmeeting.  JeffFormbywasthe
nextonetospeak.  HetoldtheCouncilthatthesponsoroftheCritracewasrequesting moremoneythis
year.  Shewasrequesting $20 - $25thousanddollarsthisyear.  TerryKisermadethemotionNOTto
renewtheCritracethisyear.  DavidIveyseconded themotionandthemotioncarried.    

InCouncilReports, JohnLawrence wantedtothankChiefLedbetter forallhishardworkanddedication.   
Hewishedhimthebestonhisretirement.  

RichardWilliamswantedtothankChiefLedbetter forallhisworkfortheCity.  

JubalFeazellhadNOreport.   WantedtothankChiefLedbetter.  HetoldastoryofhowChiefLedbetter
drovehimtothehospitalwhenhewasaboy.  Hewouldliketoseetheleaftruckoutpickingupleaves.  



CalebPopethankedtheFireChief.  

GregSouththankedMikeandwishedhimwellinretirement.  

DavidIveywantedtothanktheChiefLedbetter forallhehasdonefortheCity.  Healsowantedto
mentionthepassingofGeraldWhittenandallhisaccomplishments.  

TerryKiserwantedtoechowhatallsaidtonight.    

ClerkHintongaveareportonthenewComplex lights. HealsowishedChiefLedbetter thebestofluckin
retirement.     

IntheMayor’sComments hewantedtothankChiefLedbetter forallhishardworkanddedication tothe
City.  Hewishedhimaveryhappyretirement.  HewouldalsoliketothankChiefJohnsonandhisofficers
fortheworkthattheydo.  Theyhavehelpedhimonseveraloccasions andheisverythankful.  

WithnootherbusinesstocomebeforetheCouncil, CalebPopemadethemotionthatthemeetingbe
adjourned.  TerryKiserseconded themotionandthemeetingadjourned at7:07pm.    


